
 

 

  
“OUR CHILDREN – OUR FUTURE” 

        

Date:    October 22, 2020 

 

To:       Honorable Board of Trustees 

 

From:  Ms. Gina Sudaria, Superintendent 

 

Re:      Consideration to Approve Project Notice of Completion for State Roofing Services, Inc. for the 

Belle Haven Library/Administration Building School Roof Restoration Project 

 

QUICK SUMMARY/ABSTRACT: 

 

State Roofing Systems, Inc. began construction in June of 2020.  The work was completed on  

September 30, 2020.   

 

 

RATIONALE: 

This completes the roofing improvements to the Belle Haven Elementary School campus, which one of 

the goals was to insure that our students have a safe environment. This project achieved this by 

providing a new roof over the Library/Administration building. 

 

FINANCIAL IMPACT: 

N/A 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the Board of Trustees approve the Notice of Completion for State  

Roofing Systems, Inc.  
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                    Superintendent 
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